
 
 

Hennessy Road Government Primary School (Causeway Bay)  

2023-2024 1st Term Writing (2) 

 

6P (17) Isaac Tso 

 

                                           7th November, 2023 

Dear Principal, 

 

We are writing because the Student Union would like to help Africa Lives  

Foundation to raise money for poor people in Africa. We think our ideas  

will help solve some problems for the poor people there. 

 

Schools in Africa are too cold in winter and too hot in summer because  

there are no heaters or fans. There are a lot of sick people in Africa  

because there are not enough doctors or medicine. There is also very  

little food because the soil is too dry and so there are very few animals or  

rice fields.  

 

We want to collect old books, toys and clothes. We also plan to make cards, 

cookies, cakes and bookmarks to sell in a charity stall. Besides, we would 

like to organize a magic show with volunteers singing songs and dancing 

as well. 

 

We hope you will be able to help us organize the charity events. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Isaac Tso 

Chairman of the Student Union  

 


